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County Counsel Concurrence   
As to form: yes 

Auditor-Controller Concurrence  
n/a 
 

 

Recommended Actions:  
The Board set a hearing for December 8, 2009 to consider directing staff (County Counsel, 
Planning and Development, Sheriffs, and Probation Departments) to return to the Board on 
February 2, 2010 to provide information and options, including draft language, related to the 
regulation, restriction, moratorium or ban on the operation of medical marijuana dispensaries. 
Summary Text:  
The County’s Land Use and Development Code does not list medical marijuana dispensaries 
as an allowed use nor does it define medical marijuana dispensaries.  Other jurisdictions within 
California have expressly prohibited medical marijuana dispensaries, either in specific zones or 
throughout the particular jurisdiction.     
Background and Summary: 
Supervisors Wolf and Gray seek the Board’s concurrence in setting a public hearing to review 
various legal options available to address actual and potential impacts to unincorporated 
neighborhoods as a result of medical marijuana dispensaries. During the past few years, 
incorporated cities within Santa Barbara County have enacted moratoria or otherwise 
regulated or prohibited marijuana dispensaries from operating.   
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In the interest of parity it is important that the Board discuss and consider if it believes the 
increasing proliferation of these dispensaries within the unincorporated areas is a threat to 
public safety, public health, and community character of the County. Recent case law has also 
helped to more clearly frame the permissible breadth of the County’s land use regulatory 
authority over medical marijuana dispensaries. 
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